West Malvern Parish Council
Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 
Monday 14th October 2013 in the Fisher Hall.

Present
Cllrs. Mr W Shearer, Mrs E Harnden, Mr S Allison, Mrs J Burford, Mr A Turner, 

In Attendance
Mr C Rouse (Malvern Hills Conservators); Mr D Sharp (Clerk); and two members of the public. 

Before the meeting concerns were raised by a member of the public over the future use of Adelaide House which had recently been acquired by Rooftop Housing Group.  The Clerk was to write to Mr David Hannon to request that the Parish Council be kept informed as to future plans for the building.  

108/13 Apologies
To consider acceptance of apologies for absence from Councillors: Mr L Unsworth (accepted).  Also County & District Cllr. Prof. J Raine and District Cllr. Mr J Roskams.

109/13 Interests
i. 	Councillors Declarations of Disclosable Pecuniary Interests (DPI) and Other Disclosable 	Interests (ODI) regarding items on the agenda: There were none. 
ii. 	Notification of changes to the register of interests: There were none.
iii. 	To consider written requests from councillors for the council to grant a dispensation for 	those with Disclosable Interests to take part in discussions or voting.  (Written requests 	to be with the clerk at least 4 clear days prior to a meeting.): There were none.

110/13	Co-Option
To consider applications for co-option to the Parish Council: Sarah Rouse was the only applicant and was elected unanimously.  She duly completed her acceptance of office.

111/13 Reports from other representatives
To receive reports from County and District Councillors, Malvern Hills Conservators, Tree and Footpaths Wardens and other representatives: 
Mr C Rouse (Malvern Hills Conservators) reported that the Upper Dingle track was due to be resurfaced in the near future.

112/13 Minutes
To consider for adoption the minutes of the last Parish Council meeting:  The minutes of the meeting held on 9th September were approved and signed by the Chairman.

113/13 Progress Reports and other matters arising from the minutes
The Clerk confirmed that he had not heard from the Diocese with regards to the future of the village hall freehold and that the village hall committee was still awaiting a new lease.  It was agreed to write further letters asking particularly for a breakdown of the invoices that were paid in September 2010.
Further representation was to be made to Herefordshire County Council and Mathon Parish Council over the poor state of the section of Croft Bank just within Herefordshire.  

114/13 Planning
i. To consider responses to the following applications:
	Application No.
	From
	Details

	13/00930/HOU
	Mr Rob Weale, 
Kingfisher Cottage, 
248 West Malvern Road
	Single storey extension to rear and side with flat roof replaced with pitch

	13/01087/HOU
	Mr Philip Roberts
Westdale, Park Road
	Decking on top of existing garage, with handrail around and screening along property boundary.



It was agreed to respond 'no objection' to both applications. 

	ii. To consider the purchase of a projector to display planning applications at meetings:  It was agreed to purchase a projector in association with Welland Parish Council for £260 plus a laser pointer.


115/13 Playing Fields
To report progress on installation of new equipment: The Clerk reported that the concrete base for the train was in place and he was awaiting delivery of the train and safety matting.
A motorcycle had been seen on the playing fields and it was agreed to purchase a prohibitive sign to install at the entrance.
 
116/13	 Allotments & Community Woodland
The Clerk was to making further enquiries regarding using the probation service to work in the woodland.
The Clerk reported that 2 allotment plot holders were to be asked to leave and that 3 other tenants were to leave at the end of the year.

117/13 Highways & Footpaths
It was noted that weed spraying had been done and the gutters were much clearer.  The Clerk reported that WCC expected MHDC to take responsibility for highway weed control from next year.  
During the wet weather councillors were asked to identify any blocked gullies.

118/13	Gas Lamps
To review the recent inspection and to consider a budget for clearing foliage around the lanterns:  Cllr. Harnden reported that 19 lamps were fully lit, 4 partly lit and only 2 not working at all.  Furthermore following a meeting with Mr Harper it was agreed to allocate a budget of £200 for vegetation removal around the lanterns.
 
119/13 Finance
To consider payment of invoices presented: 
The following payments were approved:
	From/Due to
	Date
	Amount
	Details

	J Moore
	03/10
	£118.00
	Lengthman Fees (September)

	SF Creamer
	30/09
	£32.00
	Bus Shelter Cleaning (September)

	Grant Thornton
	25/09
	£120.00
	External Audit Fees

	British Gas
	02/10
	£674.04
	Gas Lamp Usage

	HM Revenue & Customs
	-
	£238.80
	Paye (Jul - Sep)

	DA Sharp
	14/10
	£316.36
	Clerk’s Fees Oct (£395.36 gross SP25)

	
	Total
	£1,499.20
	



After these payments are made bank balances will be as follows:
	Savings Account B/F
	£4,459.82
	
	Community Account B/F
	£7,576.73

	
	
	
	WCC Lengthman (Aug)
	£118.00

	
	
	
	MHDC Playground Grant
	£2,303.00

	
	
	
	MHDC Precept
	£8,542.50

	
	
	
	October Payments
	(£1,499.20)

	Savings Account C/F
	£4,459.82
	
	Community Account C/F
	£17,041.03



120/13 Correspondence
To consider the following correspondence previously circulated: 
	FROM
	* email
	SUBJECT

	MHDC
	*
	Malvern Hills District Council's second Parish 
and Town Council Conference - 17th October 2013 

	West Mercia Police
	*
	Annual Town and Parish Council Survey 

	MHDC
	*
	Community Infrastructure Levy 

	MHDC
	*
	Joint O&S of Worcestershire Regulatory Services 

	MHDC
	*
	MHDC O&S 15th October 6:30p.m. - invitation

	John Raine
	*
	Adelaide House



121/13	 Councillors’ items for Report
Nothing further was discussed.

122/13 Next Meeting
The date of the next Parish Council Meeting was confirmed as Monday 11th November 2013 in the Fisher Hall.

There being no further business the meeting closed at 9.05 pm.
